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Heat Exchangers – Application and 
Selection
Monday, September 19, 2016

Speaker: Norman E. Hall – President | R.L. Deppmann	

Times:	 4:15 PM             	 Board Meeting 
	 5:30 PM - 6:30 PM	 Attitude Adjustment Hour! 
	 6:30 PM             	 Dinner 
	 7:00 PM              	 Presentation

Location:  � Harry’s Steakhouse 
�5664 Brecksville Road 
Independence, OH 44131		

R.S.V.P. via your Eventbrite invitation.
Guests are welcome for a $25 meal charge.

DINNER MEETING

This program on heat exchangers will highlight AHRI selection requirements, selection criteria and the effect on sizing Shell & 
Tube and Plate & Frame Heat Exchangers, and applications of heat exchanger technology.

If you are interested in sponsoring the newsletter, please contact Kris Peterson at 216-391-3700.
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THE PRESIDENT’S 
CORNER

BY SCOTT DUSENBURY

Welcome back to another exciting ASHRAE year!1. We have a lot 
planned and are looking forward to a great year, especially with 
a visit from the Society President, Tom Watson, in March. Hosting 
the Society President is always an honor and I find the meeting very 
interesting to hear from the President their take on ASHRAE and how 
it relates to our profession. So watch for that meeting and I hope to 
see you there!

At this point in the program, you may be wondering why you are 
hearing from me again2. In case you didn’t hear, Gina has left 
the area for another opportunity; which left us with a void to fill. 
While we have a great board this year, full of future chapter leaders, 
we did not want to rush Dan into this position without some more 
experience. That lead to Brendan asking me to fill in for this year to 
provide some continuity  3. 

For those that have been around the chapter for a while know that 
we have had some issues over the past few years where we have 
had an officer leave that then sends us into a scramble looking for 
someone to fill that spot. In order to combat this, I am looking at 
each one of you. If you have ever thought about getting involved or 
where involved at one time, please get in touch with me or anyone 
else from the board. We would love to have you! The more people 
we have contributing, the easier it is for everyone. And to the Past-
Presidents out there that we have not seen in a while, I challenge 
you to talk to your staffs and colleagues about being involved. 
You already know the benefits of being involved in ASHRAE and 
really should be our number one recruiters of new members and 
volunteers. If I can help you in any way, please let me know  4.

I am looking forward to a great year and hope to see many of you 
at all of our meetings5.

	
1 �Doesn’t it feel like the September ‘President’s Corner’ section always start that way?  Who 

am I to break tradition?
2 �I can hear all of the groans out there; but, there was a special election that covered this. That 

was your chance and you missed it. 
3 �In other words, you are stuck with me again; you are welcome.
4 �This isn’t one of those fake offers either, I would like to know how I can help.
5 Except you Matt Nelson.



SPEAKER INFO

R.L. Deppmann 
Detroit, Michigan

NORMAN E. HALL 
President

Norman E. Hall is president of R.L. Deppmann. Norm graduated from 
Wayne State University in Electrical Engineering. Over the past 40 
years at RLD Norm has worked on design/engineering of systems, 
estimating, outside sales & management. 

Norm is a Past President of the ASHRAE-Detroit Chapter and held seat 
on the Board of Governors for two of the last three years. He remains 
active and is currently on the committee for the 2014 Region 5 CRC. 
He is a past president of the B&G Representatives Association. He is 
also a member of ASPE. 

Customers say, “He is a source of knowledge, shares the knowledge 
with us, and looks out for our best interest as if he worked at our 
company”.

Norm enjoys golf, tennis, teaching eighth grade catechism classes, 
and volunteering at local food banks.

If you know of someone who is actively attending college to earn 
a mechanical or architectural engineering degree at a Northeast 
Ohio University or out of the area, but is from the Northeast Ohio 
area, please point them in a direction of a Sal Triana Scholarship 
possibility. The intent of this scholarship is to help those engineering 
students seeking to someday make a career in the HVAC consulting/
engineering/sales businesses get through the financial struggles of 
a higher education.

Applications can be found on the Cleveland ASHRAE Website and 
e-mailed to kborah@karpinskieng.com. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Ken Borah at 
216-391-3700.

ASHRAE SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION

SPEAKER INFO



SUNSHINE
COMMITTEE

Victor K. Farr, a scion of an ASHRAE family, and former Vice President of 
Parts supplies at Refrigeration Sales, died July 27, 2016 at age 73 from a 
lengthy illness. His father was Warren W. Farr, Sr., the founding president 
of the Cleveland Chapter of the American Society of Refrigerating 
Engineers in 1941-42. (ASRE and ASHVE combined to form ASHRAE 
in 1959.) Vic’s brother is Warren W. (“Hap”) Farr, Jr., ASHRAE Chapter 
president in 1970-71. We extend our sympathy to Hap. Vic is survived 
by his wife, four children, ten grandchildren, and a former wife. Funeral 
services were held on Wednesday, August 3, 2016 at the Ferfolia Funeral 
Home in Sagamore Hills. 

REMEMBERING A PROMINENT PERSON IN OUR INDUSTRY

Donald W. Stenzel was a structural engineer who worked with many of 
our members during his forty-year tenure with the Barber & Hoffman office, 
until he retired as President at that firm. Don died at age 92 on Sunday, 
July 17, 2016. His wife Loie had died earlier, but he is survived by two 
sons, two daughters, five grandchildren and eleven greatgrandchildren. 
Don had flown 33 missions as a B-24 bombardier in World War II, 
including the D-Day invasion, and received the Distinguished Flying Cross 
(the second-highest award in the U.S. Army Air Corps). He went on to 
graduate as an engineer from Fenn College, and also served as the ASCE 
chapter President. His memorial service was held on Saturday morning, 
July 23, 2016, at John Knox Presbyterian Church in North Olmsted.   

SUNSHINE
COMMITTEE



CHAPTER CALENDAR

Newsletter Design & Cover Photo by Lisa Wilding

January 13

LUNCH MEETING 
ASHRAE 62.1 IAQ Method

Speaker: Charlie Waddell
Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

February 15

LUNCH MEETING 
HVAC Acoustics

Speaker: Randy Zimmerman
Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

March 21

LUNCH MEETING 
Design Build for Green 
Buildings
Distinguished Lecturer

Speaker: E. Mitchell Swann
Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

April 18

CO2 Refrigeration

Dinner: Harry’s Steakhouse

May 13

100-Year Anniversary Banquet

Speaker: �Bjarne Olesen - ASHRAE 
Society Treasurer

Location: Tudor Arms Hotel

September 19

Heat Exchangers - Application 
and Selection

Speaker: �Norman E. Hall
Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

October 17

Topic: TBD

Speaker: �TBD
Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

November 21

Topic: TBD

Speaker: �TBD
Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

January 18

LUNCH MEETING 
Topic: TBD

Speaker: �TBD
Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

February 15

LUNCH MEETING 
Topic: TBD

Speaker: �TBD
Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

March 31

Topic: TBD

Speaker: �TBD
Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

April 17

Topic: TBD

Speaker: �TBD
Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

April 20

ASHRAE Webcast

Location: TBD

May 15

Topic: TBD

Speaker: �TBD
Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

2016

2017


